You’re Talkin’ and We’re Listenin’

First let’s look at who responded …

To date 26 of the 75 questionnaires have been returned – a 35% response rate. 
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How far did they travel to the race?
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And what did you think about the event?

There were 35 questions about all aspects of the race, and we’ve ordered them according to the response.
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Here’s what was !
Race Hats were a winner!  You’re nobody without your Field’s of Athenry 10k Woolly Hat these days.  When will we see one win best hat at the Galway Races?

We’re delighted to say that Course Safety, Overall Opinion of the Race and Value-for-Money scored very highly.  With so many people on the open road, safety is a major concern to us, so we are delighted that you rate it highly.  We saw however that relatively few people noticed the Civil Defence volunteers so we’ll put them up on a pedestal next year.

Course Marshals got a high rating – and woolly hats off to them.  Without marshals standing around for hours there’d be no race.

Finally the accuracy and frequency of the km markings were well appreciated.  This one is close to our hearts as we put a lot of effort into course certification and markings.  When a world record is broken in Athenry it’ll be official!
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And here’s what was Not!  

We were surprised to see that the number of water stations scored badly.  Many runners completely ignore the water stations over ten kilometres, and for many others a quick splash-n-dash is plenty.  However our walkers spend much longer on their feet and would appreciate a second drop of uisce.  This is one we can easily improve on in 2007.

The visibility of the start line rated poorly.  This could mean one of two things – poor directions from the registration area to the start, or no line on the road to show the exact start position.  Directions from registration we can improve, but it will be naturally easier next year as this was the first time we started at the train station.  The line on the road is missing for a reason.  With large crowds to manage it is standard practice to line people up well behind the start and then to walk them forward to the actual start line.  This is the safest and quickest way to get five hundred people, bursting-with-energy, all facing one direction and ready to go.

The quality of the PA system was not good enough so that many people could not hear the instructions given by the race director at the start.  This will be better in twelve months time.

Finally the whole area of changing facilities, baggage storage, toilets and showers needs work.  Having moved from St. Mary’s GAA Clubhouse in previous years to the Presentation College Hall this year we certainly gained much needed space.  However the number of toilets and showers did not increase with the extra space and extra participants.  No promises here!  It is very difficult to cater for such numbers all trying to use the facilities at the same time, but it is top of our list for improvement next year.

That’s it.

Thanks very much to all those who responded.  If you received a questionnaire and haven’t replied yet then please do so.  We value your opinion.

Please come along next December and see if we’ve improved.

